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THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY 

MONTHLY MEMBER MEETING 

Wednesday, December 13, 2017 at 7:00 PM 

St. Francis De Sales School Cafeteria 

 

Agenda Item Discussion Action 

 Welcome EWHA President Drew Gores welcomed everyone to the monthly 

meeting. 

None 

 Acceptance of 

11/1/17 prior 

meeting minutes  

The minutes of the immediately preceding monthly member meeting 

held 11/1/17 were not able to be posted due to the website at 

eastwalnuthills.org being down, therefore acceptance of minutes was 

postponed. 

None 

3. Cincinnati Fire/ 

Police Department 

Cincinnati Police Department representative, Officer Engliman, 

discussed safety issues in the neighborhood and discussed the crime 

stats, see attached. Cincinnati Fire Department was not present. 

None 

4. Bush Rec Center Vanessa Henderson reported on upcoming events at Bush Recreation 

Center in Walnut Hills, mainly Breakfast with Santa on Dec 17 10am-

2pm and that volunteers were needed.   

None 

5. Treasurer's 

Report 

Drew gave the Treasurer’s Report, based on Nov 30, 2017 numbers, 

which is attached below. 

None 

6. Beautification Sue Fullen reported Wreaths were hung Nov 25th and Gazebo was lit. 

She still needs volunteers for decorations coming down Jan 6th. 

None 

7. Business 

Association 

Simon Coriell reported for the BA. New officers were elected. WOW 

this Friday. Need volunteers for setup and clean up of Luminaries.  

None 

8. Communication  Brad Birck reported on the Newsletter and website issues. None 

9. Development Rae Vuic reported on the Anthem development and the two-way 

discussions. Rainbow Building is solicitating bids for white box work.  

There was discussion about the status and potential use for the 6 parcels 

owned by Lawnlife on Woodburn near De Sales Ln. 

None 

10. Events   The Cookie Exchange on December 10 was a success. EWHA is 

looking for a volunteer to be the EWH captain for the Cincinnati 

Neighborhood Games. If interested, please let Events Committee know. 

 

11. Parking  Richard Boydston reported on the Parking Lots income and on some of 

the work that the Committee thinks needs to be done on the lots.  

None 

12. VLAB John McHugh reported on the Vacant Land and Abandoned Buildings 

report, see attached. 

None 

13. Membership  Drew reported that membership letters were mailed out. None 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm. None 

Recorded by: Mark Nelson, Secretary  

Next EWHA Board Meeting: Wednesday 1/31/18 at 7:00 pm at MRC 

Attachments: Agenda, Treasurer’s Report, Sign-in Sheet, Police Dept. Crime Statistics, and VLAB Report. 

Next Assembly Meeting: Wednesday, 1/3/18 at 7:00 PM – St. Francis De Sales School Cafeteria 














